
The President s Message

 
By Chance Hollingsworth  

October proved to be a very informative, educational 
and fun month for the Arkansas Chapter of ASHRAE.  
The month began with a very informative chapter pro-
gram in which John Hodoway presented a review of 
ASHRAE 90.1: 2001 and the 2004 Arkansas Energy 
Code.  The Chapters first Continuing Education oppor-
tunity was the annual ASHRAE/NEBB seminar. The 
six hour seminar featured programs titled  
Commissioning and Retro Commissioning presented 

by Jerry Bauers PE, Board Member of NEBB, Pumps 
and Hydronics present by John Jaco and TAB proce-
dures for Energy Recovery Systems presented by 
Chris Call. The Chapters first major fundraiser 2005 
ASHRAE Research Fall Golf Tournament was a fun 
filled afternoon of golfing, socializing, and liberal inter-
pretations of USGA rules and etiquette.  On behalf of 
our Chapter, I would like to thank all those who partici-
pated, attended, presented and planned our October 
Chapter events.  

On a society level ASHRAE announced research 
plans focused on Sustainability. The plan outlines 
ASHRAE's research goals for the next five years. It 
centers on sustainability, which is defined as the con-
cept of maximizing the effectiveness of resource use 
while minimizing the impact of that use on the environ-
ment."  The plans will focus on the following areas: Energy 
and Resources, Indoor Environmental Quality, Tools and 
Applications, Equipment, Components and Materials, and 
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Education and Outreach.  To view the plan or for more 
information on ASHRAE s research program, visit 
www.ashrae.org/research.  

Planning to attend the ASHRAE Winter Meeting and AHR 
Expo, January 21-25, 2006 in Chicago. The Winter Meet-
ing including the technical program and committee meet-
ings will be held at the Palmer House Hilton Hotel. The 
AHR Exposition will be at McCormick Place, January 23-
25. You can register online at: http://ashrae.confex.com/
ashrae/meetreg/forms/regform72_7.epl  

Mark your calendars for Nov. 2nd in Central Arkansas and 
Nov. 3rd in Northwest Arkansas.  The Arkansas Chapter 
will play host to a Distinguished Lecturer Mike Flaherty 
who will present a program titled  Variable Primary Flow 
Design . Please check our program announcement in this 
month s newsletter for program details, meeting locations 
and times  

November Meetings

 

Date:

 

Location:

 

Schedule:

     

Cost:

 

Thursday, November 3rd

 

A.Q. Chicken, Springdale, AR

 

5:30 - Social

 

6:00 - ASHRAE Business / Dinner

 

6:45 - Program - Variable Pri-
mary Flow Design Workshop by 
Mike Flaherty

 

$10.97 / person

 

Date:

 

Location:

 

Schedule:

      

Cost:

 

Wednesday, November 2nd

 

Whole Hog Cafe, Little Rock, AR

 

10:30 - Board Meeting

 

11:30 - Tech Session - Research 
Promotion by John Carter

 

12:00 - Program - Variable Pri-
mary Flow Design Workshop by 
Mike Flaherty

 

$15.00 / person

 

Central Arkansas

 

Northwest Arkansas
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Thanks

 

to all of the Arkansas ASHRAE members that 
contr ibuted money to ASHRAE Research either person-
ally or through your business!  Please see the insert

 

for 
a complete list of contributors for 2004-2005 campaign.

 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org
http://www.ashrae.org/research
http://ashrae.confex.com/
ashrae/meetreg/forms/regform72_7.epl
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October Chapter Minutes

 
Submitted by Kimberly Koch, Secretary  

Board Meeting of October 4, 2005  
Officers and Board Members Present 
Chance Hollingsworth, President 
John Hodoway , VP, Programs Chair, Technology Chair 
Rick Sellers, CRC Delegate, Honors & Awards Chair 
John Carter, CRC Alternate, Research Promotion Chair  

Committee Chairs Present 
James Dayer, Membership Promotion Chair 
Stephanie Woolf, Student Activities Co-Chair 
Tracy Hayes, Historian 
James Panasiuk, Social Chair 
Ashley Roach, Reception Chair 
Bill Simpson, Webmaster 
Chris Ahne, Newsletter Editor  

Meeting Minutes  

Old Business 
President Chance Hollingsworth called the meeting to order at 
10:40 AM at the Whole Hog Café.  

Chapter Technology Transfer Chair John Hodoway reported 
the program schedule and an article outlining Continuing Edu-
cation opportunities will be published in next month s newslet-
ter.  

Reception Chair Ashley Roach reported the e-mail addresses 
have been included on the sign in sheet for verification pur-
poses.  

Historian Tracey Hayes reported she hasn t received the 
awards banner to update it.  

Resource Promotion Chair John Carter reported he would 
submit an article in next month s newsletter and present 
awards at the November tech session.  

Student Activities Co-Chair Stephanie Woolf reported her and 
Chair Drew Harrison had been in contact to coordinate central 
section and NWA section student activities. Drew is currently 
working on the MBO.  

Honors and Awards Chair Rick Sellers reported he had re-
searched the Campbell Award for Dr. Helmer. A separate 
group nominates the award.  

New Business 
President Chance Hollingsworth asked all MBO s be e-mailed 
to Chance. He requested contributions for Full Circle and Ex-
tended Full Circle. Chance reported the Arkansas is currently 
one of the top four chapters in the region for planning.  Chance 
reported there will be a Region VII Dinner on January 23rd. He 
asked that it be placed in the newsletter and on the website.  

Chapter Technology Transfer Chair John Hodoway reported 
the November program will be on variable pumping systems. 
The meetings will be on Wednesday, November 2nd and 
Thursday, November 3rd for the Central Section and NWA 
Section respectively. John reported a continuing education 
seminar will be held on October 14th. John reported Mike 
McClellan has been appointed to the HVACR contractor 
board.  

President Chance Hollingsworth reported the tax return and 
end of year report are ready for review by the auditing commit-

tee.  

The September meeting notes were approved as printed in the 
newsletter.  

Reception Chair Ashley Roach reported she has ordered new 
name badges.  

Research Promotion Chair John Carter reported the research 
promotion awards are in to recognize donors. John is focusing 
on recognizing past donors and getting new contributors. He 
plans to call potential donors.  

Newsletter Chair Chris Ahne reported the next deadline would 
be Friday, October 21st. Chris will be requesting articles by e-
mail. He requested articles be submitted for the golf tourna-
ment and articles highlighting projects in the area.  

Student Activities Co-chair Stephanie Woolf reported she and 
Chris Ahne had presented to the Arkansas Tech student chap-
ter a program on the benefits of ASHRAE and a short program 
on Energy Management. She reported there are nine students 
graduating in December that will be looking for employment 
opportunities.  

Social Chair James Panasiuk reported he is planning a sport-
ing clay tournament. The tournament will hopefully be prior to 
the start of duck season. James reported there will be 24 
teams in the golf tournament.  

The meeting was closed at 11:20 AM.  

Membership Meeting of October 4, 2005  
Members Present 
59 Members, 5 Guests  

Meeting Minutes 
The October membership meeting of the Arkansas ASHRAE 
chapter was held at the Whole Hog Café on October 4th, 
2005.  

Membership Chairman James Dayer presented the Tech Ses-
sion. James outlined the benefits of ASHRAE membership and 
stressed that all members can be recruiters for new member-
ship. He reported on benefits including career advancement, 
networking opportunities, leadership opportunities, profes-
sional development through continuing education, and industry 
insight. He presented his top five reasons to join ASHRAE. 
They are as follows: 
Receive technical/educational publications 
Support the HVACR profession 
Receive ASHRAE Journal 
Networking Opportunities 
Personal Development  

James presented the challenge to all current members to re-
cruit new members. As an incentive the member who recruits 
the most new members in October will receive a $40 gift cer-
tificate to the restaurant of their choice.  

President Chance Hollingsworth reminded members of the 
NEBB continuing education seminar on October 14th.  

James Panasiuk requested more people sign up for the fall 
golf tournament. He reported there would be several new at-
tractions at this golf tournament including representatives from 
Red Bull to distribute refreshments.  

President Chance Hollingsworth introduced all committee 
(Continued on page 4) 
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Research Promotion

 
Submitted by John Carter, Past President, RP Chair  

Greetings AR ASHRAE members,  

We are already off to a great year in Research Promo-
tion.  However, let s first look back one more time at the 
accomplishments that Rick and his committee did for 
AR-ASHRAE last year.  In the September, 2005 ASH-
RAE Insights, AR-ASHRAE was acknowledged for the 
following: 128.2% of our High Five Goal; 122.1% of our 
Challenge Goal; $181.39 per member in contributions; 
and $47,525 dollars contributed to ASHRAE Re-
search.  That is a new record for Arkansas ASHRAE and 
thanks to Rick for his leadership for raising the bar.  

With a goal of $37,082 based on 267 area assigned 
members, we have several new ideas and activities for 
raising money for ASHRAE Research this year.  We are 
planning a skeet shoot this year in addition to our golf 
tournaments.  James Panasiuk and I will be providing 
more details in the near future.  We are also pursuing 
several corporate benefactors of ASHRAE and it s Re-
search in the form of new donors.  We look forward to 
extending our hands further in this state.    

This month, we are recognizing last year s contributors 
in the newsletter and in our November chapter meet-

ing.  We, as a chapter and as benefactors of society s 
research, thank all who gave money this past year and 
continue to support on an annual basis our industry.  We 
want to recognize all donors in this newsletter; so, look 
for the complete list of donors and pat them on the back 
with a word of thanks.  

Well, where is the money going?  Let me provide a brief 
description of where your donations are helping your 
industry.  Below is a breakdown of ASHRAE s planned 
expenditures this current year:  

Indoor Air Quality Comfort & Health                 15% 
Design Tools                                                     15% 
Commissioning and O&M Tools                        15% 
Energy Conservation                                          15% 
Environmentally Safe Materials (CFC, etc )     10% 
Emerging Technology and Advanced Concepts  10% 
Fire and Safety                                                  5% 
Refrigeration Systems                                        10% 
Food Processing and Preservation                     5%  

With a minimum of $1,000 contribution, you can earmark 
your contribution to a specific project and the Current 
Research Projects can be found on ASHRAE s website 
via http://www.ashrae.org/content/ASHRAE/ASHRAE/
ArticleAltFormat/2005914125757_347.doc. 

Student Activities

 

Submitted by Drew Harrison, Student Activities Chair  

October was another exciting month for Student Activities.  
A visit with the faculty of the University of Arkansas and a 
tour of the refrigeration system at the Post Winery with the 
ASHRAE Student Branch of Arkansas Tech were some of 
the highlights.  

The visit with the U of A faculty was set up to discuss how 
ASHRAE could be more active with the Engineering pro-
gram. Discussions were held on how AHSRAE could 
sponsor meetings, share experience, and help students 
make connections between college and industry.  More 
activities that expand on these discussions are planned in 
upcoming months.   

The Tour of Post Winery was well attended with close to 
15 Arkansas Tech Students.  Students were given the op-
portunity to see, touch, and feel an ammonia cooling sys-
tem.  The system is used to keep the wine cool as it fer-
ments.  Students were impressed by the system and 
learned a bit more on how refrigeration systems elevate 
the level of comfort in our everyday lives.  

Plans for the coming months include more activity with the 
U of A Campus, and investigating the possibility of a new 
student branch chapter at the Northwest Arkansas Techni-
cal Institute. More information to come in next month s 
newsletter. 

Arkansas Tech University ASHRAE Student Branch at 
Post Winery in Altus.   

 

http://www.ashrae.org/content/ASHRAE/ASHRAE/
ArticleAltFormat/2005914125757_347.doc
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members that were present at the meeting and encouraged 
other members to become involved in the chapter.  

President Chance Hollingsworth introduced Vice President 
John Hodoway to present the program outlining ASHRAE 
standard 90.1  2004 and the Arkansas Energy Code 2004.  

John Hodoway presented an introductory overview of 90.1-
2001. He reviewed many of the requirements and presented 

ideas on how to approach some of them.  

John presented a review of six sections of ASHRAE 90.1-2001 
including: 
3. Definitions, Abbreviations, and Acronyms 
5. Building Envelope 
6. Heating, Ventilating, and Air-Conditioning 
7. Service Water Heating 
9. Lighting 
11. Energy Cost Budget Method 

(Continued from page 2) 
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ASHRAE Research Plan Provides Guide for a Sustainable Future

  
ATLANTA - Providing navigation for a sustainable future is the goal of a new research strategic plan developed by the American 
Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE).  

The plan outlines ASHRAE's research goals for the next five years. It centers on sustainability, which is defined as "the concept of 
maximizing the effectiveness of resource use while minimizing the impact of that use on the environment."   

"Research and technology are the foundation of ASHRAE on which everything else is built," said John Mitchell, Ph.D., P.E., chair of 
the Research Advisory Panel that developed the plan. "With issues related to energy conservation, refrigeration and indoor air quality 
facing our industry, our foundation must remain strong."  

The plan contains goals in five targeted areas. These include:  

Energy and Resources

  

Provide guidance on techniques to working toward achieving net zero-energy use by 2015, meaning buildings that consume 
equal or less energy than they produce on an annual basis.  
Produce by 2015 new residential and light commercial buildings that have 70 percent less energy use than buildings built at the 
turn of the millennium according to ASHRAE Standard 90.2, Energy-Efficient Design of Low-Rise Residential Buildings.  
Optimize and make consistent ASHRAE Standards 90.1, Energy Standard for Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings, 
62.1, Ventilation for Acceptable Indoor Air Quality, and 55, Thermal Environmental Conditions for Human Occupancy, to achieve 
measured and verified high system energy efficiency with high indoor environmental quality (IEQ) for indoor built environments.  

Indoor Environmental Quality

  

Make improvements in occupant health and comfort that can yield a 20 percent increase in productivity by 2015.  
Provide an optimal indoor environment for buildings, vehicles and facilities with respect to comfort, productivity, health and 
safety. 
Provide better understanding of how contagious viruses are transmitted in an indoor environment and develop remediation tech-
niques and equipment to minimize exposure.   

Tools and Applications

  

Develop more effective tools that will improve the productivity of the design process by 25 percent by 2015.   
Develop dual path standards where paths are prescriptive based and performance based. 
Develop a measurement-based rating system to establish the environmental performance of a building and its system.  
Provide design guidance for buildings and systems to address the past and expected change in climatic conditions.  

Equipment, Components and Materials

  

Establish techniques to improve the energy efficiency and reliability of heating, ventilating, cooling and refrigeration system com-
ponents. 
Improve performance and reliability and minimize the environmental impacts of working fluids and materials.  
Advance ASHRAE's role in the safety and security of food distribution.  
Develop techniques that reduce the installed energy use of HVAC&R system auxiliary equipment by 50 percent by 2015.  

Education and Outreach

  

Make the results of ASHRAE sponsored and cooperative research available to the technical community. 
Ensure that ASHRAE research has an international impact.  

To view the plan or for more information on ASHRAE's research program, visit www.ashrae.org/research.

  

ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, 
standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration 
to serve the evolving needs of the public. 

http://www.ashrae.org/research
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ASHRAE Research Promotion Fall Golf Outing

 
Submitted By James Panasiuk  

1st Place:  Treadway Electric  Sterling Fisher, Phillip Phelps  

2nd Place:  Fluid Solutions   James Dayer, Mark Jones, Tad Hankins  

3rd Place:  Trane Arkansas   Greg Blair, Mike Gowen, David Sargent  

Longest Drive Contest:  Brian Bond (Staley Electric)  

Closest to the Pin Contest:  John Stricklin (Secant Technologies)  

We gratefully thank and acknowledge these sponsors: 

  

Food:  

  

Beer:

   

Cokes, water, etc.:

   

Red Bull:

   

Longest Drive and Closest to the Pin Prizes:

   

Signs:

   

Door Prizes:

   

Corporate Sponsors ($200):

    

Hole Sponsors ($100):
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Hal Butler, Mike Fullerton, President Chance Hollingsworth, Charlotte 
Brunner, Past-President Alan Hope  - 

 

Jennifer Sullivan and Staci Thurman  

Randy Ragsdale  
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History Report

 

Submitted by Tracy Hayes - Chapter Historian  

In Rememberance

    

On May 20th this year our industry lost Carmey Lowell Ivy, Sr., 68, of Bryant, Arkansas.  He was the owner and foun-
der of Commercial Air, Inc. serving both commercial and industrial clients. Carmey did not have employees, he had 
sons. He was a veteran of the United States Navy, a member of the Bismarck Pentecostal Church and a member of 
the Benton Gun Club. He enjoyed hunting, working in his yard and spending time with his grandchildren. His Christian 
life and his generosity to others has influenced many. His presence in our industry will be greatly missed. 

NW Section Update

 

Submitted by Shawn Wilson - NW Section Chair  

The Northwest Section gathered October 6th at AQ in Springdale.  John Hodoway of the Cromwell Firm led the thirty 
four of us in attendance through a journey into Ashrae 90.1 and its application to the 2004 building code.  Thank you 
to John for his time and expertise.  The strong turnout from the engineering community validated that the topic was 
timely and of broad interest.  Also, I would like to mention that we were pleased to have former golden gavel winner 
Bill Hanlon from the Tulsa chapter with us.  I had a chance to visit with Bill and his brother Tom during our reception.   
I am proud that we as an organization not only provide continuing education to our membership but that we also value 
the fellowship of our membership.  For those of you who have not joined us in a while, I would urge you to come.  
That time of fellowship is a great way to become or remain engaged in the community of our industry.   
Thank you to all for your continued support and interest.  Look for details about our November meeting in the coming 
Evite.  I look forward to seeing all of you there. 

If you or 
s o m e o n e 
you know 
isn t receiv-
ing the elec-
tronic ver-
sion of the 
Raz or back    
Report and 
would like 
to, please 
send an 
email to 
cahne@trane.com
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President-elect John Hodoway gives a presentation on using ASHRAE Std 90.1 
for compliance with the Arkansas Energy Code. - Photo by John Carter 




